Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
We appreciate that the business that is Leicester City Council appears to be extremely impoverished, however, we have noticed you appear to have funds to spend on an unnecessary entrance to castle park. Under the FOI act, I would like to know your reasoning for the work being undertaken, who authorised the work to be undertaken (I don't recall being asked and the last I heard you are meant to be providing services to the public that we have requested), and finally, what is the cost of the work being undertaken?
ANSWER:  

The improvements being undertaken at Castle Gardens are aimed at improving access to the park by creating a path that can be used by everyone including those with mobility difficulties. The proposals also improve the visibility of the park by creating a new entrance facing the city centre. It is part of the Connecting Leicester project which links the historic areas of the city with the rest of the city centre; this is particularly important with the numbers of tourists visiting Leicester increasing.  The council’s decision making process and the budget cost can be found on the council website: http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk/mgIssueHistoryHome.aspx?IId=61457 
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, e.g. the Council Website.  

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance 

Leicester City Council
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

